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Express Design Build Completed to 
Alleviate Flood Impacts

Galilee Road 
Emergency Express 
Design Build

Division: 
Bridge and 
Heavy Construction 

Location: 
Galilee Road
Johnston County, NC 

Client: 
NCDOT

Service Period: 
November 2020 - March 
2021

Services Provided: 
• Existing Structure 

Removal 
• Clearing and Grubbing 
• Earthwork and Storm 

Drainage 
• Bridge Construction 
• Curb, Base and Paving

Project Size: 
Single Span Bridge 
Replacement

A heavy flooding event in November 2020 caused extensive structural 
damage to Bridge #82 in Johnston County. With a key piece of 
infrastructure out of service, the North Carolina Department of 
Transportation moved quickly to secure its immediate replacement 
under an Emergency Contract.

Sanford Contractors mobilized immediately to begin site cleanup and 
stabilization, while design partner Wetherill Engineering initiated the 
design process. Sanford Contractors also provided assistance during 
the design phase to help expedite the project timeline.

The shared goal was to deliver a reliable, well-built structure that 
would restore connectivity and meet Johnston County’s infrastructure 
needs. Just four months after contract award, Sanford Contractors 
delivered the completed bridge to NCDOT — a result that underscored 
the team's responsiveness and commitment to excellence under 
pressure.


